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Principalôs PieceðGarry Goltz 
 

 

Reading Focus 
With the holiday period fast approaching, there is a fantastic opportunity for our students to 
immerse themselves in a good book. We have seen some very strong improvement in the 
reading ability of our students and we are very proud of their hard work. Finding a book that 
matches the students interest would be a great way to support this reading process at home. 
Just something to think about: when our kids see their parents read, it strengthens the value of 
reading. The research tends to show that more women read than men. Dadôs ï are we prepared 
to change this trend and pick up a good book to model the value of reading to our kids? 
 

Toolooaôs Got Talent 
What an impressive bunch of students we have at Toolooa State High School! Over the past few 
weeks our students have been demonstrating their enormous talents with the upcoming finals 
showcasing the best of the best! Miss Emily Parmenter has done a great supporting these 
talented students. 
 

Athletics Events 
Field events are currently being run through our lunch breaks with our full school carnival on 
Tuesday June 20. Our teachers are giving up their time currently to ensure that our current 
events are runs effectively; this is extremely hard given that our teachers are marking drafts and 
assessment pieces. We thank them for their support. Additionally, I would like to officially invite 
our parents to attend the upcoming Athletics carnival. 
 

Assessment  
Our students are entering into the term 2 assessment period. We recognise that this is can be a 
busy time for our students. We encourage them to speak to their teachers about areas needing 
improvement along with developing a timetable of when their assessment is on and discussing it 
with their parent or carer. 
 

Time Management 
We are finding more and more of our students identify time management as a key concern. 
Finding the balance between keeping up with their studies, holding down a part-time job, staying 
connected with friends and family, and so on is getting increasingly difficult for some students. 
We encourage our parents to sit down with their children and discuss this issue. Pages 182 and 
183 of our Student Success Journal provide a framework for developing a personal timetable. 
This may be a very worthwhile activity for our parents and students undertake together. 
 

Student Drop Off and Pick Up 
We thank our parents for their support with the changes we made to the drop off and pick up 
areas for our students. We have seen a significant change to the numbers of cars entering our 
school during these two critical times. This reduction has made our school grounds much safer 
for our students. Our expectation continues to be that no students will be dropped off or picked 
up inside the school grounds without permission of a member of our administration team. Please 
contact the school office for an application if you feel that there is a need for this option. 
 

Litter in our Grounds 
We will continue to work with our students to ensure that the quality of our grounds reflect the 
quality of our school. Litter has again become an issue and we will address this issue with our 
student body. Again, we seek the support of our parents and carers to discuss this issue with 
their child. 
 

Uniform Reminder 
Our school jacket or a plain black jumper are the only jumper options at Toolooa High except for 
our year 12 students, who may also wear their senior jersey. Jeans, jeggings and tights are not 
part of our uniform and are not accepted at Toolooa State High School. Plain black tracksuit 
pants, or full length black dress pants/slacks/trousers are acceptable options. Tracksuit pants are 
available from the front office. 
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For success in work and life, young 
Queenslanders in the 21st century need 
to be innovators, entrepreneurs, lifelong 
learners, valued employees and 
responsible global citizens. To keep 
pace with a transforming society and 
economy, senior schooling in 
Queensland is changing. 
 

To strengthen our current system and 
enhance its fairness and reliability, the 
QCAA (Queensland Curriculum and 
Assessment Authority) responded to the 
advice of education experts to develop a 
new world class curriculum and 
assessment system for all Queensland 
schools, starting with Year 11 students 
in 2019. 
 

In most subjects, students will be 
assessed using three school-based 
assessments and one external 
assessment set and marked by the 
QCAA. Stronger school-based 
assessment processes and common 
external assessment will benefit 
students and teachers. Year 12 students 
graduating in 2020 will receive an 
Australian Tertiary Admission Rank 
(ATAR), replacing the current OP, which 
will be used around Australia. 
 

The changes to senior schooling will 
give Queensland school leavers the 21st 
century skills theyôll need for the future. 
 

As a parent of a student currently 
studying in Year 9 at Toolooa SHS, you 
will receive a Queensland Government 
fact sheet with your childôs next report 
card. Additionally, please keep a close 
eye on our schoolôs Facebook page for 
videos and other updates. 
 

Later in the year, our school community 
will also be invited to attend an 
information evening for a more in-depth 
and specific look at how senior 
schooling will work for your student from 
2019 onwards. 
 

Jess Batey 
HoD ï Junior Secondary 



Good Guidance 
with Silke Hetherington & Jenny Morris 

 

FROM THE GUIDANCE OFFICE 
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(adapted from an article by Linda Stade) 
 

We expect emotional outbursts from very young children, but by the time they are in their tweens and teens we expect them to be controlled and self 
managing. It is a big askéand unrealistic. Emotional maturity takes a long time. The brain only reaches adult state in a personôs twenties. There are 
times in this development where the experience of emotion is multiplied by the impact of hormones. When these chemicals first flood the brain at around 
age two and then again during puberty, all hell can break loose. 
 

We also tend to underestimate how often a child has to self regulate over the course of a day. We tend not to notice because we are so good at it and 
we forget what it was like to not have those skills down pat. Think about ité 
 

¶ Wake up and work up the enthusiasm for school 

¶ Sibling interactions that may be competitive and raw 

¶ Boredom on the bus 

¶ Walk past a student who has upset you the day before 

¶ Get called on by the teacher when you donôt know the answer 

¶ Excitement at getting a text from a girl/boy you like 

¶ Do poorly on a test 

¶ Disappointment at not making the netball team 

¶ Frustration about a new Math concept 

¶ Last period on a Friday over excitement 
 

And on and on and oné 
 

Transitions are particularly challenging and school is all about transitions. Every hour high school students stand up, change rooms, adapt to the 
expectations of a new teacher, tackle completely different content and make social adjustments based on who is in the class. Itôs exhausting. It is little 
wonder kids often feel grumpy and spent after school. Remember, they are also in uniforms; often not comfortable and certainly not their choice. Truth 
be told, I know Iôd be a more relaxed soul if I could come to school in thongs and tracky pants. Kids are the same. 
 

What Are The Skills Of Emotional Regulation? 
 

According to Alice Boyes PhD there are ten skills of emotional self regulation that we need to master by the time we are adults. 
 

1. Identifying which specific emotions youôre feeling. 
2. Identifying which specific emotions someone else is feeling. 
3. The ability to start and persist with pursuing goals even when you feel anxious. 
4. The ability to tolerate awkwardness. 
5. The ability to have intimate conversations rather than stonewall, avoid, or flee. 
6. The ability not to crumble when someone is pressuring you. 
7. The ability to soothe your own emotions. 
8. The ability to soothe other peopleôs emotions. 
9. The ability to not go over the top with positive emotion. 
10. The ability to delay gratification. 
 

When a child doesnôt learn appropriate self regulation they can take on maladaptive strategies instead. These are harmful behaviours that in one way or 
other either numb the experience of emotion, channel it into another form of manageable pain or avoid feeling altogether. Some of the most common 
maladaptive behaviours are: 
 

¶ Avoidance of emotion 

¶ óActing outô 

¶ Withdrawal 

¶ Aggression 

¶ Excessive social media use 

¶ Self harm (Often described as a way of ófeeling somethingô) 

¶ Alcohol and drug use 

¶ Excessive gaming (It provides a consistent, safe, unemotional world) 

¶ Social media abuse 

¶ Eating disorders linked to control 

¶ Promiscuity 
 

So, What Can We Do To Help Children Develop Their Emotional Regulation? 
 

1. Create emotionally expressive environments at home and school. 
2. Develop your empathy response and teach that to children. Kids need to feel heard. You donôt have to fix anything, just listen to 

understand. 
3. Create a strong sense of belonging. Ritual and routine can help here. 
4. Model your own emotional regulation. Talk about emotions you are experiencing and the strategies you are using to regulate 

those emotions. 
5. Overtly teach strategies for self regulation eg: Self-talk, Meditation, Take a break, Exercise, Talk with a good listener, Breathe. 
6. Talk to kids about emotional regulation and strategies when they are calm, not in the middle of a melt down. 
7. Teach kids that positive emotions need to be regulated, not just negative ones. When kids talk over others or act óover the topô 

and silly because they are excited they put people off. 
 

Finallyéremind children that crying is a valid form of emotional regulation. Remember yourself that itôs not necessary to stop someone crying. It wonôt 
make them feel better. Just be with it. Tears are not a sign of weakness or of lack of competence. Crying releases emotional tension and can flag 
distress. Just because someone is emotional does not mean that what they are saying or thinking is not rational. 
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It is interesting to find that most teenagers want to 
talk to their parent/grandparent/caregiver, but they 
either donôt know how to start, or the adults are too 
busy. In such a hectic society, it is important to find 
time to talk to each other, and in an effective way. Not in text, or 
at the same time as doing something else, but to actually stop, 
sit down, face each other and have a proper 
conversation.  Talking about everyday things like what youôve 
done during the day, how you are feeling, sharing ideas and 
making a plan for the weekend are great ways to start a 
conversation. 
 

Tips for talking: 
 

¶ Be polite, if things get heated postpone the conversation to 
another time.  

¶ Be relaxed, this helps for open communication.  

¶ Make good eye contact. 

¶ Make suggestions rather than commands.  

¶ Try not to blame each other for things, rather share your 
thoughts and feelings by using ñIò sentences. Avoid saying 
things like ñYou neveré.ò 

¶ Try and stay focused on the topic rather than going around 
in circles. 

¶ Give each other positive feedback 
 

All good relationships have the same basic thing in 
commonééégood communication. Letôs all have a go this 
week at putting down our phones and making time to talk to each 
other! 
 

Here are some things that are coming up for Parents in 
Gladstone: 
 

Roseberry Services: Engaging Adolescents Course- starts July 
22nd, Aliens in the Attic Parenting Program starts Aug 12th for 
either group Ph: 49728200 
 

For more information: 
 https://www.lifehacker.com.au/2016/10/4-tips-for-reaching-out-to
-your-teen 
http://raisingchildren.net.au/articles/
staying_connected_teenagers.html 
 

Yours in Health 
 

Kerry OôConnell 
SBYHN 49714364 
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On Tuesday 30th 
May certain staff 
were asked to 
attend a óHigh 
Teaô curtesy of 
the year 11 
Hospitality class. 
This event, which 
was held in the 
Home Economics 
school restaurant, 
is held annually 
as part of the 
studentsô 
assessment to 
show off their 
skills at not only 
cooking but also customer service and drink service.  This task also 
includes planning, setting up and budgeting for the event. 
 

Throughout this event the invited guests enjoyed a range of 
delectable savoury options and sweets. Some of the dishes 
included pan cakes, cupcakes, samosas, sausage rolls and a range 
of slices and biscuits. The students also showed off their barista 
skills by offering a range of coffees and teas. This was conducted 
with the help of classroom teacher Jo Petersen who has been 
teaching the students the skills of food preparation and customer 
service. From all feedback received from teachers at this event is 
was a very enjoyable event and they are all looking forward to it 
again next year. 
 

{ǘǊŜŜǘ aŀǊƪŜǘǎ 

Our year 12 Hospitality class also enjoyed showing off their skills at 
our óStreet Marketô stalls during lunch last Tuesday. As part of their 
assessment students had to test various food options, budget, 
advertise, cook, prepare and sell their food at the Home Economics 
block. Students created some delicious food that matched the 
óStreet Marketô theme such as hotdogs, spring rolls, chocolate slice 
and ice-cream sandwiches. 
 

Real life assessment tasks such as this give the students a good 
indication of what the hospitality industry is like in the real world and 
gives them an idea of whether or not they would like to pursue a 
career path in this area in the future. A massive thank you must go 

out to our Hospitality teacher Jo Petersen who always puts in the 
extra time and effort to create these opportunities for our students. 
Overall, the óHigh Teaô and the óStreet Marketsô were a great 
success for the Hospitality students and I am sure they gained some 
valuable skills from the event. I canôt wait for some more yummy 
treats next year. 
 

Chris Hill 
HOD Home Economics 

t ŀƴŘ / tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tǊŀǧƭŜ 
 

Hi. My name is Jenny Morris and I am very proud to 
be the President of the amazing Toolooa State High 
School Parents and Citizens Association. I have a 
strong connection with Toolooa State High School and 
the P and C as a parent of our son who finished Year 
12 in 2016 and now our daughter who has just started in Year 7. 
 

Our next P and C meeting is on Wednesday 14th June at 6pm in 
the Senior Schooling room up the stairs beside the tuckshop. 
 

Along with the usual updates and reports about how things are 
going in the school, I am keen to look at some ways to engage our 
families in our school community and celebrate what a great 
school we have. 
 

Remember, the meetings are generally finished by 7.30pm, we 
laugh a lot and all are welcome! 
 

óTill next time 
Jen 

https://www.lifehacker.com.au/2016/10/4-tips-for-reaching-out-to-your-teen
https://www.lifehacker.com.au/2016/10/4-tips-for-reaching-out-to-your-teen
http://raisingchildren.net.au/articles/staying_connected_teenagers.html
http://raisingchildren.net.au/articles/staying_connected_teenagers.html
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Instrumental Music 
 

Workshops with the Queensland Symphony Orchestra 
Toolooa Instrumental Music students have been extremely busy this 
year. On Friday 21 April we held a series of workshops at school for our 
Concert Band, Symphonic Band and String Orchestra. In these 
workshops students were given the opportunity to work with world 

renowned guest conductors Professor Rob McWilliams and Mark 
Sullivan. 
 

On Wednesday 31 May the Queensland Symphony Orchestra returned 
to Gladstone to run a series of full day workshops for Gladstone district 
high school Instrumental Music students, culminating in a sold-out 
evening performance at the GECC.  
The Symphonic Band worked under the direction of Rob McWilliams. 
 

And Concert Band students were led by Mr Richard Madden. 
 

The final item of the evening saw the combined Symphonic Bands of Toolooa SHS, GSHS and 
Tannum Sands SHS accompany a choir of 100 primary school students in a moving rendition of I Am 
The Earth. 
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Once again the Instrumental Music 
students demonstrated that they know 
how to mix hard work with a lot of fun at 
our annual Instrumental Music Camp 
which was held at Tanyalla over the 
weekend of May 26-28. 
 

Friday night kicked off with a glow stick 
treasure hunt. 
 

Each morning began with a beach walk. 
 

Rehearsals were broken up with a series 
of Rotational Challenges. 
 

On Saturday afternoon teams built 
defensive structures on the beach. 
 

In preparation for a massive water 
balloon battle. 
 
 
 

Saturday night was the traditional Campfire where many marshmallows 
were toasted. 

 

Our students danced up a storm. 
 

And had a Camp Fire sing-along  
 

Interspersed between all the activities (and eating), lots of rehearsals 
also took place. 

 

Congratulations must 
go to our incredible 
group of year 12 
Instrumental Music 
students who this 
year planned, 
organised and ran all 
the team building 
activities throughout 
the weekend. 
Awesome job!! We 
had a blast. 
 
 
 

A huge Thank You also must go to Miss Gwynne and Miss Parmenter for giving up their entire weekend to assist Miss Smith and 
Mrs Slape run the camp. 
 

Finally, a heartfelt THANK YOU to our amazing volunteer Camp Parents Robyn Marshall, Doug Bignell and 
Richard Ninness who kept us all fed, helped out with the activities and were just plain fabulous. 


